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From the Principal’s Desk

Farewell Year 12
This week we said farewell to our Year 12 students and as usual it has been an emotional time for some 
of them. In the last few days, the reality of finishing school has begun to sink in. I spoke to the students 
on Thursday and thanked them for their resilience, perseverance and tenacity this year. They have been 
excellent role models and I am very proud of their achievements. I wished them well for the future and 
reminded them that the harder they work – the luckier they will get.

Phone Free School
This term SGHS will be partnering with Yondr to create a mobile phone free school so our students can 
focus more on their learning. Whilst we understand that mobile phones are a great utility, their use at school 
has increasingly become a source of distraction, anti-social behaviour and conflict. SGHS believes that 
this program will help in maintaining a safe and effective educational environment for all of our students. 
Yondr pouches are currently used across the world in hundreds of classrooms and schools, at concerts, 
comedy shows, weddings and special events of all kinds. The goal of creating these phone free spaces 
is to encourage people to engage with each other and their surroundings. The Yondr program employs 
a simple, easy-to-use case that stores a mobile and requires an unlocking base to open. When students 
enter the school grounds, they place their phone in a Yondr pouch which is then locked. Students maintain 
possession of their phones but will not be able to use them until they unlocked the pouch at the end of 
the day. 

Implementing this strategy is an important step towards improving the educational outcomes for all of 
our students. We believe this will help them to be more engaged in classroom activities and less likely 
to be distracted and avoid tasks in class.
I would like to thank parents and carers in advance for your support as we transition to becoming a phone 
free school.



Tuesday 20 October - 6 November
•	 HSC exams

Wednesday 21 October
•	 ICAS English Competition

Thursday 22 October
•	 Yr 9 Uni Day at Coffs Harbour

Monday 2 November
•	 P&C Meeting, 5.30pm in library

Tuesday 3 November
•	 Yr 7 Vaccinations

Friday 13 November
•	 Yr 12 Graduation and Formal

Tuesday 1 December
•	 Year 7 Dose 2 HPV and catch up Year 7, 8 & 

10

Daily - A reminder that ‘Healthy Breakfast’ is 
available for all students from 8.00 am in the hall

Diary Dates

School Website
Our school website is where you can find information 
related to how our school operates including policies 
and procedures. For access to day-to-day information,  
students and parents should refer to the Sentral Parent 
and Student Portal and/or our school Facebook page.
SGHS Website https://sthgrafton-h.schools.nsw.gov.
au/
Sentral Parent and Student Portal https://web2.
sthgrafton-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/portal2/#!/login 
SGHS Facebook https://www.facebook.com/
southgraftonhighschoolofficial/

Helpful Contacts
Kids Helpline Official: 1800 55 1800. https://
kidshelpline.com.au/
Suicide Call Back Service:1300 659 467. https://
www.suicidecallbackservice.org.au/
Headspace: 1800 650 890. https://headspace.org.au/
Lifeline: 13 11 14. https://www.lifeline.org.au/
Beyond Blue: 1300 22 4636. https://www.beyondblue.
org.au/

Year 12 Graduation
The Year 12 Graduation Assembly and Formal is on 
Friday, 13 November 2020.

All Year 12 students will be presented with their portfolio 
at the Graduation Assembly. Students are to wear 
school uniform as part of the school protocol and arrive 
by 9.00am. The Presentation will commence in the 
school hall at 9.30am. Year 12 students can invite a 
maximum number of two guests. We are requesting 
that all Year 12 students RSVP using the tear off section 
from the letter given to them on Thursday. 

The Formal will be held at the Clarence Valley Jockey 
Club commencing at 5:30pm. Tickets are available 
for purchase from the front office at a cost of $40 per 
graduating student and $50 per guest, with a maximum 
of two guests per graduating student. Unsold tickets will 
be made available to additional guests t a later date.

Covid-19 safety plans have been developed for these 
events and the guidelines include:

•	 Students, staff and guests are not to attend these 
events if feeling unwell

•	 Guests are to sign in with the external visitors form
•	 Guests will be allocated a seat to ensure social 

distancing is maintained
•	 Venue capacity is based off the four square metre 

rule
•	 Hand sanitiser will be available at entry and exit 

points
•	 A reminder from the public health order that for pre 

and post formal activities the maximum number of 
visitors at a private residence is 20 people. 

We are doing our best to give the students the most 
“normal” end to Year 12 as possible and your support 
is appreciated.

https://kidshelpline.com.au/ 
https://kidshelpline.com.au/ 
https://www.suicidecallbackservice.org.au/ 
https://www.suicidecallbackservice.org.au/ 
https://headspace.org.au/ 
https://www.lifeline.org.au/
https://www.beyondblue.org.au/ 
https://www.beyondblue.org.au/ 


Assessments at a Glance

Year 12 Events
This week is the last week of school for our Class of 2020!

The students have been doing  a lot of preparation for the HSC exams 
that are starting next week. They have also been celebrating with class 
parties, staff vs students volleyball and soccer games, a water slide 
and the “Personal Assistant” day. More photos will be shown in next 
week’s newsletter. We wish the Class of 2020 all the best for the HSC. 



PPP Information Video
An additional careers information video for students and 
parents has been released on the NSW Government 
Education Pathways Pilot Program (EPPP) website.
The new EPPP information video is:
•	 Women in Trade
In the video you will hear from the founders of 
Supporting and Linking Tradeswomen (SALT), and 
a young woman who went straight into a trade after 
school to learn on the job.

There’s real wit and creativity in a trade, and these 
three women share their trade-tivity secrets to making 
a successful career in getting their hands dirty. Trade 
creativity can really pay off.
To access the new EPPP information video visit https://
education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/career- and-
study-pathways/educational-pathways-pilot-program/
student-resources.

 

 

 

 

NEED HELP WITH 
English or HSIE 

Homework Club is on Wednesday afternoons  

from 3.00pm 

In the Library 

All students are welcome 

 
 
 

NEED HELP 
WITH 

MATHS? 
M A T H S T U T O R I N G A V A I L A B L E  
T U E S D A Y S A N D T H U R S D A Y S 

 From 3 : 0 0  

I N T H E L I B R A R Y 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/career- and-study-pathways/educational-pathways-pilot-pr
https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/career- and-study-pathways/educational-pathways-pilot-pr
https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/career- and-study-pathways/educational-pathways-pilot-pr
https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/career- and-study-pathways/educational-pathways-pilot-pr


Careers
School Leavers Toolkit
The School Leavers Information Kit has been developed to help school leavers understand the education, 
training and career opportunities and pathways available in 2021. 

Transitioning from school can sometimes be challenging, 
and COVID-19 has presented some additional challenges. 
The aim of this kit is to help support students in making 
decisions about the next steps after leaving school, 
and to equip them with resources to be better informed 
about education, training and work options. 

The National Career Institute’s (NCI) School Leavers 
Information Kit  includes: 
•	 Resources to support decision making about 
the right career and pathway for you to get there post-
school; 
•	 Information on work and education options such 
as university, vocational education and training (VET), 
apprenticeships, volunteering and community service; 
•	 Tips and resources to help students update their 
resume and apply for jobs; 
•	 Resources outlining government funding support 
and subsidies available to them. 

The NCI has also set up the School Leavers Information 
Service. This is a free support service to help students 
navigate the School Leavers Information Kit and the 
NCI’s Your Career website, as well as an opportunity 
to engage in a personalised career guidance session 
with a qualified career practitioner for up to 45 minutes. 
Students can contact the service by phone on 1800 
227 337 or by email at schoolleavers.nci@dese.gov.au. 

You can visit the School Leavers Information Kit at www.YourCareer.gov.au/school-leavers-support. 
If you have any questions regarding the information outlined above, please reach out to your Careers 
Adviser, Mrs Dewberry.

Additional Transition
Moving from primary to secondary school or high 
school is a big transition. It can be a time full of fun, 
excitement and new experiences, however, it can 
also be challenging or worrying for many children. 
The transition to secondary school is sometimes more 
challenging for children with additional needs. It is 
important to ensure that each child and their family is 
adequately prepared for the change and can receive 
the information required.
In order to assist the student’s transition to high school, 
SGHS has planned additional transition days during 
Term Four.  These additional days are designed to 
support students and ensure all students have access 
to a positive and effective transition in an inclusive, 
high quality educational setting.

The additional transition days will begin on Tuesday 
10 November  2020 (Term 4 Week 5) and will continue 
on Tuesday 17 November and Tuesday 24 November 
gradually increasing the time spent at SGHS.
If you feel that your child would benefit from the 
additional transition days please speak to your school’s 
Principal or classroom teacher for more information.
- Ms Rebekah Owens
Learning and Support Teacher

http://www.YourCareer.gov.au/school-leavers-support


Community News

Emotion Coaching  
A 6-week program for parents and carers of children aged 10-16 

Would you like to improve:  
* communication and connection with your pre-teen/teenager?           
* understanding and empathy? * management of emotions? * conflict        
resolution? * be supported in your parenting by learning tools and 
connecting with others during this challenging time?  
This emotion coaching programs shows you how…  

 

Tuning in to Teens™ aims to prevent problems developing and enhance 
emotional and behavioural functioning of young people.  

Tuning in to 
Teens 

CRANES’ Family Relationship Services is funded by the Dept. of Social Services 

Duration: 5:30pm to 7:00pm 
Who is eligible: Anyone with primary care or support role in the care of a child. 
Cost: FREE includes light refreshments 
To register contact: CRANES 66427257 or email FaRS@cranes.org.au 

Please visit our website www.cranes.org.au  

FREE PROGRAM 

27th October -1st 
December 2020 

Each Tuesday evening for six 
weeks 

CRANES  
11 Kemp Street, Grafton 

    Ph: (02) 6642 7257   Email: FaRS@cranes.org.au 

Grafton Regional Gallery
Paint, Draw & Sketch, Yrs 5 - Yr 8
with Cassandra Lyn-Palmer 
  
This purpose built online course encourages strong 
foundational skills in colour mixing, composition and 
scale, painting, drawing and lots more.  Over 6 weeks 
you will learn through practical step by step exercises 
to make your own artwork at your own pace, in your 
own space.

Using lots of visuals and movement, these easy to 
follow techniques will give students some wonderful 
ideas to try at home!

COST: $100 OR NSW Creative Kids Voucher are 
welcome and all materials are included.

BOOK NOW OR MORE INFO

https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/paint-draw-sketch-for-yr-



